Minutes of Spring Meeting of Members and Annual Elections
Florida Coalition of Rail Passengers 

Tampa Union Station
Tampa, Florida

May 8, 2010

Board Members Present:





Advisory Board Members Present:
Steve Sayles, St. Petersburg (President, FCRP)


George Diller, Titusville

Jackson McQuigg, Atlanta, GA (Secretary, FCRP)
Barb Thomas (Treasurer, FCRP)




John Thomas, DeLand






Andy Healy, Orlando






John McQuigg, Tampa

Bob Stewart, Ft. Myers (Chairman, National Association of Railroad Passengers)
Ken Burbach, Ft. Myers

Board Members Absent:
Edgar Jones, Lakeland
Members Present:





Guests Present:
Charlie Dunn, MD, Coral Gables




Katie Dunn, Coral Gables

Allen Jelks, MD, Sarasota





Mary Burbach, Ft. Myers

Joe Oates, Valrico





Virginia Stewart, Ft. Myers

Michael Smith, Oakland Park 

Robin Linker, Clearwater

Steve Crosmer, Clearwater
1.  Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by FCRP President Steve Sayles at 10:05 AM.

2.  Report from Bob Stewart. FCRP Board Member Bob Stewart of Ft. Myers, the recently elected Chairman of the National Association of Railroad Passengers, reported on the continuing efforts to restore the New Orleans-Florida segment of the Sunset Limited. U.S. Representative Corrine Brown of Jacksonville (Chair of the House Transportation Subcommittee on Railroads, Pipelines and Hazardous Materials) had indicated to NARP and to Amtrak (the latter in a Congressional hearing), that she fully intends to keep the heat on Amtrak to return this service to the rails. This is a critical time on the New Orleans-Florida issue; NARP and FCRP members are encouraged to keep reaching out to their elected officials on this issue and remind them of why this service is important.

Representative Brown also held a Congressional field hearing about rail in the Miami area on May 3 in which she called for the creation of a permanent funding source for high speed rail and said: "I always assure everyone that the $8 billion in the recovery act was just a down payment and that there will be more planning and construction dollars coming in the near future. We need to find a dedicated revenue source so that states, operators, and manufacturers aren't afraid to make investments in infrastructure and manpower." 
Indeed, Stewart and Charlie Dunn both pointed to recent news stories which indicated that many contractors are refusing to bid on the construction of the Florida high speed rail project, concerned about the financial viability of the Tampa-Orlando segment as a standalone. A dedicated funding source for high speed rail would help assure contractors and operators that the Orlando-Miami leg would be built.

Representative Brown will also hold future Congressional field hearings in Orlando, Tampa, and perhaps elsewhere around the state to focus on rail issues.
Stewart also reported on his recent trip about an Amtrak “demonstration train” over the Florida East Coast Railway which was operated to encourage support for passenger service which would operate over the FEC. There is lots of enthusiasm for the service on the part of local elected officials, state politicians, and the Florida Department of Transportation—all exhibited on the day the demonstration train ran over the line. 
3.  FCRP Membership Brochure. Jackson McQuigg has created a new FCRP membership brochure, copies of which were distributed at the meeting. It has also been put on the FCRP website for easy copying and distribution. 

4.  Board Elections. The following slate of members was introduced for election as members of FCRP’s Board of Directors: Steve Sayles, Tim Mack, Ken Burbach, Bob Stewart, Michael Smith, Ottis Cliatt, and Connor Tjarks. From the floor, John Thomas indicated his desire to join the slate. 

Joe Oates moved that the slate of candidates, including John Thomas, be elected as the 2010-2011 Board of Directors. Allen Jelks seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

5. Election of Officers. Board members present then took up the issue of officers for 2010-2011. After some discussion, the following slate of officers was proposed: Steve Sayles, President; Tim Mack, Vice President; and, John Thomas, Treasurer. The Secretary position will remain temporarily vacant, with Jackson McQuigg continuing to fill-in as a volunteer until a permanent replacement can be identified. 

The slate was nominated by Bob Stewart and seconded by Ken Burbach. The motion passed unanimously.
6.  Treasurer’s Report. Barb Thomas reported that there is $6,187.00 in FCRP’s account at Wachovia Bank. On the membership front, a total of 94 members have renewed and are current on their dues—despite the fact that dues reminder notices have been sent out by both email and regular mail. A total of 110 are listed as lapsed, but the membership roles have not been purged in quite some time. The shift to a largely internet-based means of communicating with our members (unpalatable to a few, but popular with most) and the recession were mentioned as possible culprits for the lack of renewals.
7.  Goals for the Year Ahead. FCRP President Steve Sayles restated the organization’s grassroots goals for 2010, as identified by FCRP’s Board earlier this year: 1) continue to work for the resumption of Amtrak service New Orleans-Florida; 2) advocate for greater connectivity in FDOT’s plans for high speed rail. At present, there is no real connectivity between SunRail and the Tampa-Orlando segment of high speed rail, and absolutely no connectivity between high speed rail and Amtrak; and, 3) to encourage FDOT and Amtrak to initiate passenger train service over the Florida East Coast Railway (albeit not at the expense of other cities or towns in Florida).
8.   National Train Day. FCRP is again co-sponsoring National Train Day at Tampa Union Station this year. The event ran from 12:00 PM-5:00 PM on the 8th, the same day as the Spring Meeting of Members and Annual Elections. It featured live music, displays from exhibitors, and Amtrak equipment on display. FCRP and NARP jointly shared a table at the event. At the FCRP meeting, President Steve Sayles encouraged all members in attendance at the morning’s Spring Meeting of Members and Annual Elections to attend the National Train Day festivities [note: following the event, it was estimated that 1,500 people attended National Train Day at Tampa Union Station].
9.  FCRP’s Florida Rail Plan. Ken Burbach proposed the creation of an FCRP version of a passenger rail plan for Florida, as there are many “holes” in the official FDOT Rail Vision Plan. NARP created a national “Grid and Gateway” rail plan in a similar fashion—and it has proven to be a useful tool for discussion with elected officials, DOTs, and others. If we created such a plan, we could present it to elected officials in Tallahassee in conjunction with our Fall Meeting of Members. Other members of the Board of Directors present agreed and will work to set up a committee which will work on the FCRP passenger rail plan.
10.  Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 AM.
